

September 17, 2019

Attn: Laura Clark, Vice Chancellor for Academics

University of Arkansas Community College - Hope 2500 S Main St. Hope, AR 71802

Re:

RN to BSN program

Dear Ms. Laura Clark,

I am contacting you regarding a change in the programs included in the current MOU between UAFS and the schools included in the Arkansas Rural Nursing Education Consortium (including University of Arkansas Community College – Hope). UAFS has decided to phase out the RN to BSN program due to low enrollments. We will certainly work with any students currently in the program from your institution to get them through the program before we delete it officially; however, we are no longer accepting new students into this degree program.

I am working with the College of Health Sciences to determine if we can replace the RN-BSN articulation degree plans with a plan for the regular Nursing program. Once a decision is made, I will share it with you; and you can determine if your institution would be interested in pursuing such an agreement as part of your current MOU.

If you have any questions about this change, please let me know. We value our partnership with your institution and look forward to continuing to help your students fulfill their educational goals.

Thank you,

Margaret M. Tanner, Ph.D., CPA

Associate Provost for Academic Affairs

Margaret M. Jann

**Director of Graduate Studies** 

University of Arkansas - Fort Smith

Phone: 479-788-7519 Fax: 479-424-6519

margaret.tanner@uafs.edu

